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CAMEO Board Meeting
September 6, 2023

Meeting began at 7:21 pm; all 11 Board members attended by ZOOM
Barb Lusk, Sharon Cratsenburg, Cheryl Cawley, Bonnie Heintzel, Lynda Draudt, Janeen Sharpe, Laurie Johnson,
Louise McCormick-Glazer, Carol Herzberg, Jean Schlegelmann, Kathy Wilson.

President Barb Lusk announced the guild has a signed lease agreement with the church for the 2023-24 guild year.
Cost is $125 per evening guild meeting and $175 for all day workshop (unchanged from last year).
Barb has keys to the church and the microphone & cords needed for zoom meetings.

MEMBERSHIP: Bonnie Heintzel announced that CAMEO currently has 28 members

PROGRAMS: Sharon Cratsenburg covered the programs for upcoming guild year.
October: Rick Ware Lecture & Trunk Show “Not His Grandmother’s Quilts”
October 26-29 Fall Retreat at Bear Lake
November: Norma Stark Lecture & Trunk Show “Bargello Quilts”. (2-Day Bargello workshop not feasible)

Possible November workshop: “Veterans Lap Quilts”
December: Holiday Pot Luck
January 2024: TBD “Crazy Quilting” possibly with Theresa Neilsen lecturing.

Possible Saturday workshop same topic.
February: Whistlestop; Saturday Charity Day
March: Wanda Moon Lecture & Trunk Show “Evolution of a Quilter”
April: Denise Olsen Lecture “My Journey as a Quilt Pattern Maker”
April 11-14 Spring Retreat at Bear Lake
May: Lucinda Herring Lecture & Trunk Show “Rescue Quilts”
June Election & Pot Luck

SEPTEMBER MEETING: “Meet ’N Greet” Board to supply refreshments. Round tables.
Challenge #1: Jean Schlegelmann described the “Journey Through The Underground Railroad” Block of the Month
style Sew-Along. Begins October 2023 in conjunction with Charity Committee. Participation is optional.
One-two blocks presented each month (with history & technique) throughout guild year.
Participants will use their own fabric to create a Charity quilt or a quilt for personal use. Can be a sampler or one
repeated block. Starting in October, the “Slip of the Keyboard” in the Silhouette will be the name of that
month’s block(s).
Challenge #2: Orphan Block/Panel supplied by Charity Committee. (Participants can trade with another participant.)
Complete the quilt with your own fabrics. May 2024 deadline for voting and prizes.
Ice Breakers: Name Tag Exchange. Linda Wallace is making temporary name tags for guild members to match person
to the nametag. Possible question and answer game to get conversations starting.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Lynda Draudt reported the totals of CAMEO’s bank accounts.
Savings: $1,963.54; Checking: $215.74; Money Market: $10,813.18

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Louise McCormick-Glazer reported that:
Birthday cards were mailed  for July, August and the beginning of September.
Mail received:  insurance changes, bill for post office box, Quiltfolk magazine issue 27
Purchased stamps and package of 40 birthday cards
Additional mail: labor law poster & AQS flyer regarding Grand Rapids Quilt Show
Louise has been added as a Facebook admin. Contact Louise for Facebook posts.

2023 BOARD MEETING DATES: (all meetings on ZOOM 7:00 pm start)
Thursday, September 28
Monday, October 23 (changed because of Fall Retreat)
Monday, November 20 (changed because of Thanksgiving)
no Board meeting in December

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Laurie Johnson



CAMEO QUILTERS GUILD
SEPTEMBER GUILD MEETING

Thursday September 21, 2023
Clawson United Methodist Church, Clawson , Michigan

President Barb Lusk started the meeting at 7:05pm by welcoming everyone and introducing the Executive Board.
An “ice-breaker” game was played with name tags.

Charity Committee programs were discussed.
Linda Wallace descibed the groups CAMEO will sponsor again this year:
Orchard Children’s Services pillowcases
CUMC Layette Program - April due date. Newborn sizes only.
HAVEN bags - toiletries for women and young children. Can begin assembling now.
Royal Oak House - quilts for seniors. No special specifications for size or color.
Michigan Honor Flight - Veterans Day Nov. 11 Saturday Sewing. Kits to be supplied from Charity Committee.
Our annual Charity Day workshop will be held in February 2024.

Jean Schlegelmann introduced two challenges:
1. “Underground Railroad Block of the Month” runs through the guild year.

12” finished blocks, 15-16 blocks total to make a sampler quilt with the maker’s own fabrics.
(Optional participation) Quilt can be donated to Charity or kept for maker’s own use.
September’s block is “Jacob’s Ladder” aka “Underground Railroad” block.
Charity will have the patterns.

2. Orphan/Panel Block Challenge. Participants were given orphan blocks/jelly rolls/panels to complete for Charity.
Finished quilt due at May meeting. Voting and prize.

Linda Wallace lectured on the history of the Underground Railroad.

Break 8:20pm

Treasurer Lynda Draudt gave members copies of last year’s budget in order to submit any changes for the
current budget. She reported bank account amounts.

Recording Secretary Laurie Johnson: Minutes as they appeared in the September newsletter were approved by voice vote.

VP Facilitator Sharon Cratsenburg announced the October 2023 speaker, Rick Ware “Not Your Grandmother’s Quilts.”
Fall Retreat currently has 24 people signed up, there is room for more.

Membership chair Bonnie Heintzel stated we had 11 guests at this meeting with 5 people joining the guild tonight.
26 established members attended.

Barb Lusk thanked Betty Busker for donating a projector to the guild. It is locked in the church cupboard.

Show ‘N Tell

Meeting adjourned at 9:09pm.

Respectfully submitted, Laurie Johnson



CAMEO Quilters Guild
Board Meeting - September 28, 2023

Meeting was called to order by President Barb Lusk at 7:02pm on Zoom.
All 11 Board members were present.

VP Membership Bonnie Heintzel announced that CAMEO has 43 members as of today’s date. President
Barb Lusk will assign the Board liaisons to the Committee list after Bonnie has added the new members
and emailed revised Committee List to Barb.

Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Lynda Draudt and Assistant Treasurer Janeen Sharpe went over the 2023-24 budget.
After much discussion, Corresponding Secretary Louise McCormick-Glazier made a motion to:

“encourage sending Guild material to members electronically in order to save money on copying,
postage, and office supplies (and also to help the environment).”

VP Facilitator Sharon Cratsenburg seconded the motion. Members who need printed copies can have a
guild “buddy” supply a copy. Lynda and Janeen will adjust the budget to refect all cost-cutting changes.
The budget will be emailed to members before voting at October’s Guild meeting. Reminder to Treasurer
to keep enough in checking account to cover Retreat and October speaker.

VP Facilitator Sharon Cratsenburg reported that 24 people have signed up for the Fall Retreat and
reiterated that the Retreat is not meant to make money for the Guild. In conjunction with the Charity
Committee, February’s Whistlestop will include demos on four-five Underground Railroad blocks. Barb
Lusk volunteered for one of those demos.

Corresponding Secretary Louise McCormick-Glazier will send a thank-you card to Betty Busker for her
donation of a projector. CAMEO has been receiving copies of Quiltfolk Magazine in the mail; those will
be used as doorprizes. Doorprize Committee needs its folder; Barb to look for it. Bonnie Heintzel
volunteered to check discounted stamp pricing at Costco and report back to the Board.

VP Scheduler Cheryl Cawley will ask the membership for suggestions on speakers and topics for the
2024-25 Guild year. It was suggested that CAMEO try to join with another guild in bringing a speaker in
to split costs.

Other business:
Carol Hertzberg will check with the Royal Oak Brewery about their fundraising program.
Fabulous Finds is a table only right now, no one voluteered to “run it”. All fabric left at end of each
meeting must be picked up by the donator or it will be thrown out.
Cheryl Cawley will return the Audit books to Lynda Draudt at the October meeting.
Louise McCormick-Glazier will contact the Troy Historical Museum so it will give us timely notice to
participate in “Troy Days” events in September.

Meeting adjpurned at 8:47pm.

Respectfully submitted by Laurie Johnson
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reprinted from the website: 
https://slaverymonuments.org/items/show/1170

Two gateway pillars (approximately fifteen feet tall), 
topped with candles symbolizing the “Flame of Free-
dom,” flank Ed Dwight's memorial to the Underground 
Railroad. The work, which overlooks the Detroit River, in-
cludes a ten-by-twelve-foot sculptural group: eight es-
caping slaves and an Underground Railroad Conductor, 
who gazes and points towards Canada. Dwight mod-
eled the conductor after George DeBaptiste, a freeman 
from Virginia who migrated to Detroit in 1846. DeBaptiste 
was an active abolitionist, Underground Railroad oper-
ative, and leader of the Vigilant Committee of Detroit, 
a watchdog and legal advocacy group for the black 
community. 

Panels with engravings of quilt squares appear on 
either side of the figural group. Here, Dwight appears to 
be referencing one of the most popular myths surround-
ing the Underground Railroad: “Freedom Quilts,” objects 
said to have been created by slaves and hung in win-
dows as coded maps or guideposts for fugitives slaves 
on the run. The base of the sculpture is embellished with 
engravings of lanterns resting in window sills.

https://slaverymonuments.org/items/show/1170 

